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HELLO READERS!
by  Mark Taylor
On behalf of the Coyote Extra editorial team

Coyote is now over 10 years old! (Yes, even older 
than SALTO!) So we thought it was about time to 
have a rethink about the nature of the magazine 
and the invitation from the Belgian Presidency of 
the EU’s Youthwork Convention in Ghent gave us 
the ideal excuse to make some changes and try out 
new ways of working.

Coyote continues to refl ect the priorities of the par-
tnership between the Council of Europe and the 
European Commission in the fi eld of youth and 
these overlap nicely with those of the Belgian Pre-
sidency. It is therefore a great pleasure to prepare 
this special edition and encourage all stakeholders 
to refl ect on the place and places of youth work as 
we look forward to this new decade and what we 
might achieve with young people in the future!

Making this edition for the Convention means 
that we have the opportunity to encourage readers 
coming to Ghent and all over Europe to engage 
with the important issues facing the youth work 
fi eld today. We are assisted in this also by looking 
backwards at some of our recently-discovered 
youth work history which puts new light on our 
roots. Instead of the usual question ‘where do you 
stand?’, this Coyote is aiming for us all to ask our-
selves ‘where do I stand now?’, what does this all 
mean for me and my connections in youth work? 
Several of the articles are designed to be interac-
tive, to help Convention participants to prepare 
themselves as they arrive. You will even fi nd some 
suggestions of how to get the best out of the city. 

Major themes of the Convention are introduced in 
a variety of lively ways. So, get out your pen and 
place yourself in the fi eld, use the mindmap to 
work out your links, think about where to put your 
youth policy potatoes! 

With the Convention, the Belgian Presidency aims 
to put youth work fi rmly on the political agenda in 
Europe, to encourage real synergies with everyone 
involved – and this includes youth workers and 
youth leaders, researchers and policy makers. Cer-
tainly the work ahead cannot be completed alone! 

Mixing, mingling, talking and reporting - the 
Coyote team will be present in Ghent to look for 
the results, the contents and the arguments, the 
stories and the gossip… You can fi nd us through 
our badges.

You can use the plane to send us messages at the 
end of the Convention, or you can contact us by 
the more usual means of e-mail. Whatever you do, 
have a conversation with yourself as you read this 
issue and please let us know the outcomes.

PS: Jonathan Bowyer has been editor of Coyote for 
the past few years and we have all benefi tted from 
his guidance under the multi-coloured umbrella. 
He has decided to concentrate his efforts on other 
areas of work and we wish him well and send him 
our thanks.

A new look! A new feel! A new departure!


